
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

 
MEETING DATE: 

 
August 14, 2024 
 

PRESENTER: Jesus A. Gonzalez, City Engineer 
 

SUBJECT: Resolution Accepting the FY 22/23 Street Sealing Project and Authorizing Filing of 
the Notice of Completion (JG) 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Council by motion adopt the resolution accepting the FY 22/23 Street 
Sealing Project and authorizing the City Engineer to record the Notice of Completion. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
The contractor, VSS International, Inc., has satisfactorily completed the work required for the 
FY 22/23 Street Sealing Project. The Project consisted of sealing of the pavement along various 
streets within the City. Streets with a more typical level of wear and tear received a Type II 
slurry seal, while streets with a higher level of degradation received a rubberized cape seal to 
extend their useful life. In order to close-out the Project, City Council must accept the 
improvements and authorize the recording of a Notice of Completion. 
 
The Project was advertised for bid and the construction contract was awarded to VSS 
International, Inc., on September 13, 2023. The Contractor began construction on October 30, 
2023 and completed the Project on June 14, 2024.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The City budgeted $1,256,000 for the Project. The final Project cost was $1,239,000 including 
design, construction management, inspection, and contingency. The Project is funded with 
Local Transportation Funds.  
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
A. Resolution 
 

 


